
Ed-Co Newsletter October 2019 
 

1 | Page 
 

Homecoming 2019 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

High School News 
 

Fall Musical: “Kamp KAOS” 
Do you ever wish 
that you could go 
back to your summer 
camp days or that 
you would have had 
the chance to go to 
summer camp. Come 

along with us as we go on a wacky adventure to 
summer camp at Kamp KAOS. The 7th-12th grade 
Musical “Kamp KAOS” will be presented on Nov. 8th & 
9th @ 7:30pm in the Edgewood Gym.  
 

Synopsis: Confusion and fun are the business of the 
day at Kamp KAOS - a summer camp that boasts its 
own 12-watt radio 
station. It’s opening day at 
the camp and director 
Wally Schneider is already 
in trouble: the mortgage is 
due, the world’s wealthiest 
woman wants to buy the 
camp, the county health inspector is coming and the 
mysterious weather phenomenon El Gordo has 
brought a migration of mice! It’s up to the wacky 
counselors and campers to save the day when Wally 
eats cheese laced with sedative.  

 

 

Students attend Healthcare Day 
Eighteen Ed-Co students attend the Delaware County 
Healthcare Day in Manchester on September 19th. It 
was a great opportunity to see a wide variety of 
careers in the healthcare industry. 

Thank you to Physical Therapy Solutions, Good 
Neighbor Society, Regional Medical Center, Lifetime 
Chiropractic, Dental Associates, Delaware County 

Economic 
Development and 
Northeast Iowa 
Community 
College for 
supporting our 
students during 

their exploration phase of their career search! 
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On Saturday, September 14th, the Ed-Co 
FFA practiced in the state dairy contests 
at Manchester. The Dairy Foods team of 
Luka Schulte, Tracey Schaefers, Maci 
Hummel, Lucas ??????? placed 4th and the 

Dairy cattle team of Nathaniel Gaul, Korey Putz, 
Konnor Putz and Charlie Ehlers placed 6th. 
 

 
We helped with the District livestock judging held at 
the Clayton County Fairground on Saturday, 
September 21st. Big thanks to Nathaniel Gaul and 
Charlie Ehlers for bringing livestock to judge for over 
100 FFA members from the district. Our senior team 
placed 2nd with Nathaniel Gaul and Charlie Ehlers 
placing individually. Our junior teams were 4th and 
5th. 
 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Avery Wessel, Jack Wiskus, 
Charlie Ehlers, Nathaniel Gaul, Cameron Knipper, 
Wyatt Rowcliffe, and Peyton Gaul for being the 
County and District soil judging Champions. They 
participated at Districts, Wednesday, September 25th 
where there were 19 teams and 153 individuals. We 
had 4 in the top 8 with Avery Wessel placing 1st.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

News from Ms. Harbaugh 
The instrumental music program is in 
full swing. The 5th and 6th grade band 
members enjoyed participating in the 
Homecoming parade and are now hard at 

work learning their music for the Winter Concert. 
Make sure you join us on December 12 in the 
Colesburg gym for the 3rd – 6th grade performance! 
The junior high students are working hard on their 
Music for their Fall Concert on October 29th, and the 
High School is enjoying their drum line routine!  
 

Ed-Co will be hosting the Tri Rivers Jr. High Band 
Festival on October 24th. The concert will be held in 
Edgewood at 7:00 pm. We’d love to have you join us 
for a fun night of music!  
Also, mark your calendars to join us for Community 
Pep Band on February 14th. Details will be posted to 
the School’s Facebook page. For more information 
contact Ms. Harbaugh. 
 

News from Mrs. Meyer 
Art News:  
The school year has started off great in 
the art department. This semester 
includes a variety of art courses, which is 

awesome. The courses being taught this semester are 
Digital Photography, 2D Art, Graphic Arts I/II, and 
eventually 7th Grade Art. Currently the 7th grade 
students are working on learning how to use their 
MacBooks. They will be learning various programs 
and learning the basics of coding in HTML with Mrs. 
Diane Meyer. Digital Photography students are 
working through lessons to help them learn how to 
use dSLR cameras and to take high quality photos. 
Watch for their work to be on display in the lower 
hallway and in the commons. At the end of the 
semester, they will have a portfolio that showcases 
all their work from the semester. 2D Art students 
have completed their first project, which was a pencil 
drawing. They were given a few different options as 
starting points for their ideas. They had make sure to 
use pencil techniques, the elements and principles of 
art, and creativity. These projects are currently on 
display in the commons. We are working on doing  a 
drawing with colored pencils and will work with 
other various materials the rest of the semester. The 
Graphic Arts I/II students have completed lessons in 
Photoshop/Illustrator and they designed 
Homecoming buttons for the Art Club. They will be 
designing the Fall Musical Posters as well as finishing 
lessons in their books the rest of this quarter. Second 
quarter will be project based where they will apply 
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their skills they've learned to projects for the school 
and community. Have a project we can do? Please let 
Mrs. Melissa Meyer know!  
 

Art Club News: 
WOW.... we have some great members this year with 
45 students signed up for Art Club. Many 7th grade 
students have decided to join this year, which is 
awesome. We completed 10 driveway paintings this 
year, which helped us raise around $300 after the 
cost of supplies. Thank you for those who purchased 
one. For Homecoming, Art Club created buttons, 
provided face painting to students, and participated 
in the parade. We also had some members paint the 
extra business windows up town for the week. High 
school members will be going on a trip this spring to 
Milwaukee, where they will visit a few different art 
museums. Other upcoming events will be face 
painting at PINK Night and doing Christmas crafts 
during the Christmas in Edgewood celebration. We 
will continue to work on making our schools and 
community more inviting and artsy through murals 
and projects. Do you have a project you want done? 
Or an idea you'd like to share? Please let us know!  
 

Yearbook News:  
We have seven students working on the yearbook 
this year during Desktop Publishing. Each member 
had to design a cover idea. The one that was selected 
for this year is called "Better Together". We will be 
working on communication and marketing skills 
coming up as they will be required to seek-out 
sponsors for this year’s book. Sponsors help keep the 
cost of the book down for students and it helps 
provide funds for cameras and equipment. The rest of 
the semester will be focused on designing the layouts 
for the book and taking photos during various school 
events.  
 

Senior Parent Reminders: Seniors need to get 
senior portraits into Mrs. Melissa Meyer by Jan. 10th. 
Please make sure your son/daughter has their photos 
taken and that they are emailed to Mrs. Meyer. If for 
some reason budget is an issue, we can make 
arrangements to take photos (for free) for your 
son/daughter. Also, senior ads are due to Mrs. Meyer 
by March 20th. Watch for a letter to be sent in regards 
to Senior Ads this fall. Senior Ads do include a 
yearbook so there is no need to purchase a 
discounted yearbook if you plan on ordering a senior 
ad. Those that have already purchased a book will get 
the Senior Ad for $20 less.  
 

Make sure to get your 2019-2020 "Better Together" 
yearbook ordered today! Yearbooks are on sale right 
now for $25 until 12/31/19. Orders can be given to 
the high school office or you can order your book 
online at edcoyearbook.com. If you have any 
yearbook questions, please contact Melissa Meyer 
at mmeyer@edge-cole.k12.ia.us or by calling the 
school at 928-6412.  
 

News from Mr. Calderwood 
7th-12th grade music students started a 
ukulele unit this quarter. Students will 
be able to play several chords and sing 
nursery rhymes and familiar tunes. 

Student will be going to the Edgewood Convalescent 
Home and Lincolnwood Assisted Living to lead a sing 
along in early October.  
 

The High School Choir and 7th & 8th Grade Bands’ Fall 
Concert is on October 29th @ 7pm in the Edgewood 
Gym. The High School Choir has been working 

furiously on their concert music in anticipation of 
their ukulele unit. One of their songs will feature the 
students playing the ukuleles for the accompaniment. 
The high school students will be heading to 
Marquette Catholic on Nov. 19th to participate in the 
Tri-Rivers Vocal Music Festival. Their day of mass 
rehearsal, with the other schools, will conclude with a 
6:30pm concert. Ed-Co will be presenting their 
Veterans Day piece for their individual performance.  
 

Upcoming Dates:  
 Oct. 24th @ 7pm: Tri-Rivers JH Instrumental 

Festival Concert in Edgewood Gym 
 Oct. 29th @ 7pm: 7th & 8th Grade Band and 

High School Choir Concert in Edgewood Gym 
 Nov. 8th & 9th @ 7:30pm: 7-12 Musical “Kamp 

KAOS” in Edgewood Gym 
 Nov. 11th @ 8:20am: Veterans Day 

Presentation 
 Nov. 19th @ 6:30pm: Tri-Rivers HS Vocal 

Music Festival Concert at Marquette Catholic  
 

 
 
 

http://edcoyearbook.com/
mailto:mmeyer@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
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Student of the Week 
 

Quinten Michael-Week of Sept. 23-29 
By Sophia Wilson, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

This week, Mrs. Ostwinkle chose 
Quinten Michael for Student of the 
Week. Quinten is a junior in her 

Instructional Strategies. Mrs. Ostwinkle picked 
Quinten for a variety of reasons.  “He’s always 
pleasant and willing to do what I ask,” said Mrs. 
Ostwinkle. “He also has a good sense of humor.” 
 

Ben Ostwinkle-Week of Sept. 30-Oct. 6 
By Alex Schmitz, Ed-Co Echoes 

 

This week’s Student of the Week was 
chosen by Mrs. Kintzle. She chose Ben 
Ostwinkle, a senior at Edgewood-

Colesburg. Ben is in her Individualized Reading class. 
Mrs. Kintzle had many positive words to say about 
Ben. “Ben works hard in class and truly loves to read. 
In addition to that, he is always kind and courteous 
and never has a bad word to say about anyone or 
anything.” Keep up the good work Ben! 
 
 

Elementary News 
 

Grandparents Day Celebration 
Was held Friday, Sept. 11 

 
 
 

 
 

Elementary Music Notes 
Mark your calendars! Our 2019-2020 
concert schedule has been set.  The K-2 
Christmas Concert will be on Thursday, 
December 5th at 7:00 p.m. The 3rd-6th 

Christmas Concert will be held on Thursday, 
December 12th at 7:00 p.m.  The 3rd-4th grade Orff 
groups and 5th-6th grade bands will also perform on 
December 12th.   
 

The K-2nd Spring Concert will be held on Monday, 
April 6th at 7:00 p.m.  The 3rd-6th grade Spring Concert 
will be held on Tuesday, March 10th at 7:00 p.m. The 
3rd-4th grade Orff groups and 5th-6th grade band will 
also perform on March 10th.  All concerts will be held 
in the Colesburg gym.   
 

Dress rehearsals will be held on the afternoons of all 
elementary concerts, and they will be open to the 
public. If you or someone you know would prefer to 
attend an afternoon concert, please come and watch 
our dress rehearsals. 
 

We have some other upcoming events this fall. On 
Thursday, October 17th, the 5th grade students will 
take a music field trip to the Dubuque Symphony 
Orchestra to see a concert. We will do a unit in music 
class about American composers. The trip will take 
place at the end of the unit, and the concert will 
feature American music. 
 

Another music field trip is planned for 3rd graders on 
November 7th.  They will do a unit in music class 
about instruments of the orchestra. At the end of the 
unit, we will travel to the Dubuque Symphony 
Orchestra to hear a concert featuring the various 
musical instruments. 
 

We are looking forward to many fun activities this 
fall. We look forward to seeing you at our first 
concert in December! 

 

News from Mr. Weber 
We have had a fantastic start of the 
school year! The 5th and 6th graders have 
been working really hard in math class. 
The 5th graders are working on place 

value, multiplication, and expressions right now. 
They are getting ready to take their first test of the 
year and I think they are ready for it. This group has 
been learning fast and have caught on to concepts 
quickly. I’m excited to see how the rest of the year 
goes for them! The 6th graders are also in the swing of 
things. They are currently working on whole 
numbers and decimals. They’ve also learned about 

CONTINUOUS NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
Code No. 102.E2 

It is the policy of the Edgewood-Colesburg Community School 
District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), 
marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender 
identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its 
educational programs and its employment practices. There is a 
grievance procedure for processing complaints of 
discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to 
this policy please contact: Karla Trenkamp, District Equity 
Coordinator, 409 East Street, Colesburg, IA 52035, 563-856-
2415, ktrenkamp@edge-cole.k12.ia.us 
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least common multiples and greatest common 
factors. This group has been a blast to work with so 
far! 
 

We have begun doing “lead time” on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Fridays from 8:30-8:50. This ties in 
with The Leader in Me program we have been doing 
the last few years. This lead time focuses on building 
skills in our students like leadership, responsibility, 
accountability, problem solving, adaptability, 
communication, initiative and self-direction, 
creativity, cross-cultural skills, and teamwork. 
The intense war in our daily game of SET rages on. As 
of right now, Mr. Weber’s class has the best SET time 
of the year at 2 minutes and 36 seconds. The all-time 
record belongs to Mrs. Ramsey’s 2018-2019 class 
with a scorching time of 2 minutes and 33 seconds.  
 

News from Mrs. George 
We are off to a great start in the 
Elementary Art Dept.  Because our 
students change so much over the 
summer, all grades are focused on 

creating their self-portrait for display in our building. 
We talk about how all artists have created their own 
self-portrait image in the style of Realism, 
Impressionism, Cubism, and Surrealism.   After 
hearing the story, Picture Perfect by students at 
Fletcher Walker Elem. in Westwood, California, the 
first graders did their first preliminary sketch in their 
new sketchpads of themselves.  Using handheld 
mirrors, their goal was to draw their face and neck 
including all of their facial features.  We talked about 
how the word “trait” is in the word “portrait”.  Our 
traits are unique to us and that’s what makes each of 
us different and special. 
 

Our second graders are creating a self-portrait image 
using blue paper and blue jeans.  We call this mixed 
media project “Blue Jean Kids”.  They will be on 
display in the atrium.  The third graders are learning 
about “Cubism”.  Their projects will emulate work 
done by Pablo Picasso.  In fourth grade students are 
creating an actual size image of their face and 
shoulders with the style of Realism, using pencil, 

marker, and crayon.  These images will appear in the 
foreground of their projects, the background will 
show their favorite place to be.  These portraits will 
be displayed with the caption, “Future Leaders”. 
 

The fifth grade self-portrait images will be of 
themselves blowing a bubble with their favorite 
flavor of bubblegum.  The eyes and cheeks will reflect 
stress or energy needed to make the bubble. The 
style will look cartoonish or Surreal.   Finally our 6th 
grade self-portraits will be a 3-D image of themselves 
from head to toe.  This small mixed media project will 
be used to decorate their tree in the Elem. Tree 
Festival in December.  Inspiration for this project 
comes from the song, I’ll Be Home for Christmas.  
These projects will emulate puppets from the 
Victorian Age.   
 

As always, we welcome donations of blue jeans, 
unwanted craft supplies, buttons and fabric.  Keep us 
in mind when you are cleaning out your craft room or 
grandma’s attic! 
 

News from Mrs. McCool 
 Miss Pasker, our student teacher, and I 
are excited about the start of the new 
school year. Following the community 
building First Eight Days in the general 

education classrooms with their peers focusing on 
the Leader in Me Habits, students have toured the 
classroom and reviewed expectations in various 
settings at school. They have also been busy learning 
new schedules and routines. Miss Pasker and I have 
been preparing for interventions and progress 
monitoring, along with ensuring proper 
accommodations and modifications. We are eager to 
enjoy another successful school year! 
 

Many students have reading goals based on fluency 
rates (words correct per minute) on grade level 
reading passages. Other students have reading goals 
related to specific word skills, like correctly reading 
CVC (consonant vowel consonant) words. Similarly, 
students with math goals typically either have basic 
computation tests involving addition, subtraction, 
multiplication, or division appropriate for their grade 

Use of Recording Device Notice 
 The Edgewood-Colesburg Community School District Board of Directors has authorized the use of recording devices on school premises and district buses. 
The recording devices will be used to monitor student behavior to maintain order and to promote and maintain a safe environment.  Recordings of students in 
the classroom will also be used to improve educational practices.  Students and parents are hereby notified that the content of the recording may be used in a 
student disciplinary proceeding. The content of the recording are confidential student records and will be retained with other student records. Recordings will 
only be retained if necessary for use in a student disciplinary proceeding or other matter as determined necessary by the administration. Parents may request 
to view the recording of their child if the recordings are used in a disciplinary proceeding involving their child. A parent may view the recordings without 
consent from any student or parent of a minor student also shown in the recording if the other students are bystanders. But if there is an altercation between 
multiple students, then all parents must give consent in order for the recordings to be viewed by parents. 
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level or concepts and applications probes, embedding 
computation into a variety of math skills, again often 
at grade level. Yet other students have goals related 
to behaviors displayed at school, promoting social 
skills and self-efficacy necessary for a successful 
school career and life beyond the school’s walls. 
Regardless of their goals, all students are working 
hard to practice these activities daily with a growth 
mindset and graphing their progress monitoring 
scores every other week, following their IEP progress 
monitoring testing.  

 

District News 
 

From Superintendent Rob Busch 
Hard to believe more than one month of 
the 2019-20 school year has passed.   If 
you are interested in helping out at 
school, we are always in search of 
people that would like to be mentors for 

kids and we are specifically looking for community 
members that people that can assist kids at the 
elementary with reading skills. Please contact one of 
the offices if you are interested in any of these roles. 
 

Please remember that the best way to be notified 
of school early outs or a school cancellation is by 
signing up for text notification.  It is also sent out 
to some of the local radio and TV stations, so 
please stay aware of those school alerts. You are 
able to receive a text on your phone for school 
changes if you so desire.  Check out the district 
website for more information.   
 

Buses leave the elementary at approximately 3:18; 
students who walk home or get picked up by parents 
are dismissed after that time. Please make sure your 
child knows what they are doing each day by sending 
a note to school if they are doing something different 
than their normal routine.  If there are emergency 
changes, please notify the office by 2:15. Ed-Co 
Elementary is a school-wide Title I school allowing 
for Title I teachers to work with all elementary 
students.  All teachers at Ed-Co Elementary meet the 
highly qualified requirements under the Title 1 
guidelines.  The teachers in our elementary have 
earned either a Bachelor’s degree or a Master’s 
degree in elementary education. 

 

One of the things that teachers will focus on 
throughout this year is learning about appropriate 
interventions for students that are having difficulty 
learning new skills and/or concepts.  This is called a 
Multi-Tiered System of Supports, where teachers find 

different ways to help students learn.  This is not 
really a new concept; just something that teacher 
learning will focus on this year. 
 

If you have concerns or questions about your child’s 
school performance, please contact the school staff 
involved.  We are here to provide the best learning 
environment possible.  Thank you for allowing us to 
educate your children this year.  As always, I ask that 
you please become involved with the educational 
opportunities for our young people and assist us in 
making Edgewood-Colesburg the best school in the 
State of Iowa.  I thank you for taking the time to read 
these articles as we proceed through a very exciting 
2019-2020 school year.  If you have ideas for 
improvement or areas of concern, please contact me 
by phone at 856-2415 or e-mail at rbusch@edge-
cole.k12.ia.us . 
Your friend in Education, 
Rob Busch 

 

Summer Improvements 2019 Edition 
 

Very similar to last summer there were many 
additional projects along with the usual summer 
deep cleaning that were or soon will be completed. 
Some of the projects are not noticeable from the 
outside.  
 

At the Elementary building there is new paint, and 
new flooring on the ramp to the 
gym, as well as a new parking lot 
currently being installed to the 
south of the school.  
 

At the high school, the gym floor 
has been refinished, painting and new trophy display 
case by the entry of the gym, and the parking lot has 
been expanded significantly.   

 

Handicapped accessible bleachers were installed at 
the baseball field and are being installed at the 
track/football field.  The 
most involved project of the 
summer which most people 
will not notice are the HVAC 
and electrical upgrades at 
the secondary building.    
 

mailto:rbusch@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
mailto:rbusch@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
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Currently the district is working with IIW, an 
architectural firm based in Dubuque, to design and 
bid out safety and security projects which will secure 
entrances at both buildings.  The intent is to have 
those projects finished by the start of the 2020-21 
school year.    
 

Where is the new elementary playground?  Last 
spring, a new piece of equipment was purchased to 
replace the main existing one.  A grant was applied 
for but was not received for a few smaller pieces.  The 
current soft tiles around and under the equipment 
needs to be replaced.  This is a considerable expense, 
even more than the playground equipment itself.   
 

These projects are funded by the voted Physical Plant 
and Equipment Levy (PPEL) and the State Penny for 
School Infrastructure also referred to as SAVE.   
 

Thanks for supporting the vote to approve the PPEL 
and contacting legislators to extend SAVE.  These 
funds will make additional improvements possible.   
 
 
 
 

 
 

The 2nd Annual Ed-Co Pride Banquet will be held on 
Oct. 26th at the Edgewood Locker Events Center. 
New this year, there are two options for tickets. The 
first option is to attend the full event which includes 
dinner and social hour, the second option is to attend 
the live auction which happens in the second half of 
the night.  

 

Tickets, sponsorships, silent auction items, monetary 
donations and other information can be found on our 
website at tinyurl.com/edcopride. This website will 
host our silent auction as well as allow you to 
preview our live auction items. Individuals who are 
unable to attend on Oct. 26th will be able to 
participate in the silent auction through this website.  
If you have questions about the website or would like 
to find out how you can get involved contact Jess 
Kirby or Carston Calderwood.  

 
 
 
Mornings can be really crazy…the alarm doesn’t go 
off…the kids don’t want to get up…there’s no time to 
eat breakfast before the bus comes…or they’re just not 
ready to eat. Or maybe your teenager grabs a can of 
soda and a candy bar on the way to school. If this 
sounds like your house, we have good news for you.  
 

Breakfast is served at school! School breakfast will 
energize your child’s day and provide them with a 
healthy start. A nutritious breakfast helps students be 
more alert so they can learn more in class, and has 
plenty of vitamins and nutrients for a strong and 
healthy body. 
 

Breakfast at school is affordable, too. The cost is only 
$1.60.  If you qualify for free and reduced price meals, 
you also qualify for the breakfast program, with no 
additional paperwork. You can’t find a healthy 
breakfast at such a low cost anywhere else. 
 

So help your child start the day right with school 
breakfast!  
 

http://tinyurl.com/edcopride


Ed-Co Newsletter October 2019 
 

8 | Page 
 

Oct. 1 
4:00pm-JH Volleyball vs. Central City @ Edgewood 
5:15pm-HS Volleyball @ Springville  
Oct. 2 
FFA Greenhand Fire-up @ Wapsie Valley 
Oct. 3 
4:00pm-JH Volleyball @ Alburnett 
4:15pm-JH/HS Cross Country @ Jesup Golf & Country 
Club 
4:30pm-JH Football @ Starmont  

8th grade game first followed by 2 quarters of 7th grade 

5:15pm-HS Volleyball vs. Alburnett @ Edgewood 
Oct. 4 
5:00pm-V Football vs. Lisbon @ Cornell College 
Oct. 7 
4:00pm-JH Volleyball vs Maquoketa Valley @ Edgewood 
4:30pm-JH Football vs. Alburnett @ Maquoketa Valley 
6:30pm-JV Football vs. Lisbon @ Edgewood 
Oct. 8 
4:00pm-JHCross Country @ Delaware County 
Fairgrounds- Manchester 
4:00pm-JH Volleyball vs Starmont @ Edgewood 
4:15pm-JH/HS Cross Country @ West Delaware  
5:15pm-HS Volleyball @ Central City  
Oct. 9 
1:30pm-Early Dismissal 
Oct. 10 
4:15pm-JH Football @ Postville 
5:15pm-HS Volleyball vs. East Buchanan @ Edgewood 
Oct. 11 
7:00pm-V Football vs. Alburnett @ Edgewood  
Oct. 12 
8:10am-HS Cross Country @ North Linn 
Oct. 13-14 
FBLA State Fall Conference @ Des Moines 
Oct. 14 
4:30pm-JH Football vs Lisbon @ Edgewood 
6:00pm-JV Football vs Alburnett @ Edgewood 
Oct. 15 
5:15pm-HS Volleyball vs Starmont @ Edgewood 
Oct. 16 
3:30pm -6:00pm Cherrydale Pick-up @ Colesburg 
Elementary  
 
 
 
 
 

Oct. 17 
5th grade field trip to Dubuque Symphony Orchestra  
TBD-HS Volleyball @TBA 

(Tri Rivers Conference tournament) 

4:00pm-JH/HS Cross Country @ Springville  
Will be run at Boy Scout Camp in Waubeek. 

4:30pm-JH Football @ East Buchanan 
Oct. 18 
5:00pm-JV/V Football @ MFL Mar Mac High School 
Oct. 19 
10:00am-HS Volleyball @ East Buchanan  
 (Tri Rivers Conference tournament) 

Oct. 24 
12:00pm-JH Instrumental Festival @ Edgewood 
7:00pm-JH Instrumental Concert @ Edgewood Gym 
Oct. 25 
1:30pm-Early Dismissal 
5:00pm-JV/V Football vs. Clayton Ridge @ Edgewood 
Oct. 26 
All State Band/Vocal Auditions 
5:00pm-Pride Banquet @ Edgewood Locker Events 
Center 

Oct. 29 
8:30am-Real Life Academy @ Maquoketa Valley 
7:00pm-9th-12th Vocal Concert @ Edgewood Gym 
Oct. 29-Nov. 1 
National FFA Convention @ Indianapolis 
Nov. 1 
No School  

COURTESY AT EXTRA-CURRICULAR 
EVENTS 
We are looking forward to excellent 
extra-curricular events at Edgewood-
Colesburg.  We share the responsibility 

for appropriate behavior at the activities.  For the 
safety of all spectators and support of the 
participants, the following are Ed-Co’s expectations.  
● Be respectful and quiet during the national 

anthem.  Hold your right hand over your heart. 
● Watch the game. 
● Visit with your friends. 
● Demonstrate good sportsmanship, be respectful 

and courteous to others; Support the teams, 
cheer and clap. 

● Be a positive credit to your family, school and 
community. 

● Leave your seat only between quarters, at half 
time and between games 

October Calendar of Events 
*Events are subject to change. For the most up to date information go to www.edge-cole.k12.ia.us 
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October Menu  

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
 1 

Mini Donuts & Yogurt K-
12 

2 
French Toast K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

3 
Sausage & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

4 
Omelet & Toast K-6 
Pancakes 7-12 

7 
Breakfast Cookie & Yogurt  
K-12 

8 
Waffles K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

9 
Biscuits & Gravy K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

10 
Breakfast Burrito & Toast  
K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

11 
Eggs & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

14 
Breakfast Bites K-6 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese Biscuit 
7-12 

15 
Mini Cinnis K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

16 
Breakfast Pizza K-12 

17 
Breakfast Bar & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

18 
Pancake Stick & Toast K-6 
French Toast 7-12 

21 
Pancakes K-6 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese Biscuit  
7-12 

22 
Long John & Yogurt K-12 

23 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese Biscuit  
K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

24 
Ham Patty & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

25 
Little Smokies & Toast K-6 
Pancake Stick 7-12 

28 
Poptart & Yogurt K-12 

29 
Breakfast Wrap K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

30 
Breakfast Pizza K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

31 
Fruit & Yogurt Parfait K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

Fruit and milk will 
be served daily with 
breakfast 

PBJ offered daily  
Grades 5-12 can choose 
a Chef Salad, Garden 
Salad or Hoagie 
 
Fresh Fruit & 
Vegetables 
available daily 

1 
Mini Corn Dogs 
Baked Beans 
Peaches & Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Sloppy Joe 
WG Bun 

2 
Pancakes  
Sausage 
Tri Tators 
Oranges 
Applesauce 9-12 
 
 Alternative Main Dish: 
Brat/WG Bun 
Scooby Snacks  

3 
Pizza Crunchers K-6 
French Bread Pizza 7-12 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Banana 
Orange or Raspberry  
Sherbert 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
NO Alternative Main Dish 

4 
Riblets 
WG Butter Sandwich 
Peas 
Strawberries 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Beef Fritter 
WG Bun 
 

7 
Super Nachos 
Corn 
Apple sauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 

8 
Rib Patty 
WG Bun 
Broccoli 
Carrots 
Peaches 
Jello Jigglers 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pizza 
 

9 
Hoagie  
Baked Beans 
Apple Dippers  
Caramel Dip 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Mozzarella Sticks 

10 
Pork Fritter 
WG Bun 
French Fries 
Pears 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Meatball Sub 
 

11 
Fish Shapes K-6 
WG Butter Sandwich K-6 
Fish Square 7-12 
WG Bun 7-12 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese 
Biscuit 

14 
Chicken Fajita 
Tortilla 
Corn 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Beef Fritter 
WG Bun 

15 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 
Savory Carrots 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Popcorn Chicken 
WG Dinner Roll 

16 
Turkey, Cheese, Bacon  
Croissant 
Baked Beans 
Chips 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Ham Patty /Cheese 
WG Bun 
 
 

17 
Pizza Hut K-6 
Stuffed Crust Pizza 7-12 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Bananas 
 
No Alternative Main Dish 
 

18 
Beef & Noodles 
Dinner Roll K-6 
Mand. Orange Chicken 7-12 
Rice 7-12 
Peas K-6 
Broccoli 7-12 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hotdog /WG Bun 
Goldfish Crackers  

21 
Walking Taco’s 
Fiesta Beans 
Applesauce 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Rib Patty/ WG Bun 
 

22 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 
Broccoli/Cheese 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Beef Fritter  
WG Bun 
 

23 
Turkey & Dressing  
WG Bun  
Tater Tots  
Strawberries 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Brat/WG Bun /Animal 
Crackers 

24 
Mac & Cheese 
Little Smokies 
WG Butter Sandwich 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Strips 
WG Butter Sandwich 

25 
Stuffed Crust Pizza K-6 
Pizza Hut 7-12 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Peaches & Pears 
Chocolate Chip Cookie 
 
No Alternative Main Dish 

28 
Turkey Fritter 
WG Bun 
Baked Beans 
Cucumbers 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Quesadilla 

29 
Ham Patty 
WG Bun 
American Cheese 
Augratin Potatoes 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Turkey Dressing  
WG Bun 

31 
Chicken Wrap 
Corn  
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Fish Square  
WG Bun 

31 
Bloody Worms 
Broom Stick 
Swamp Lettuce 
Ferry Grass Tomatoes 
Pumpkin Mash 
 
Alternative Main Dish 
Baked Black Cat Brains 
Sliced Toad Stool 

Meal Prices: 
Breakfast PK-12 
$1.60 
Breakfast Adult 
$2.10 
Lunch PK-6 $2.40 
Lunch 7-12 $2.60 
Lunch Adult $3.75 


